
 

 

 NOVICE MEETING 

August 2005 
Sa

n 
D

ie
go

 C
ou

nt
y 

O
rc

hi
d 

So
ci

et
y 

GENERAL MEETING  

August 2, 2005, 6:30 PM– Casa Del Prado—Room 104 
By Bill Molnar, 2nd Vice President 

As of the printing of this newsletter, a speaker for August’s SDCOS general meeting has 
not yet been confirmed. With any luck, we will end up with someone awesome, and 
there will be interesting things to see on the tables, as always. Don’t forget to come to 
the meeting on August 2nd!    

“Are You Listening to Your Orchids?" will 
be the topic at the August novice meeting. 
David Brown, our guest speaker, will help 
you understand what your orchids are try-
ing to communicate to you. Once you un-
derstand what they are telling you, you 
will be able to better meet their needs for 
a healthy existence.   

David Brown is currently on the Board of 
Directors of the San Diego County Orchid 
Society. He enjoys growing species or-
chids, which can be even more demanding 
than the hybrids. His excellent growing 
skills are regularly seen on the display ta-

www.sdorchids.com 

August 2, 2005, 7:30 PM– Casa Del Prado—Room 101 

bles at our monthly meetings. You don't 
need to talk to your orchids, but you do 
need to learn how to be a good lis-
tener. Come learn to interpret what your 
plants are telling you. 

What more can I say about Wade Bogren, 
the speaker at our July novice class meet-
ing? Wade was fun, entertaining, an excel-
lent speaker, and he brought in great 
plants to support his topic. His talk on 
selecting plants to grow in your own back-
yard environment was excellent and infor-
mative. Wade, thanks for your great pres-
entation! 

Purpose:   To promote interest in orchids and their 
cultivation, to educate by exchanging information and 
experiences related to successful orchid culture, and to 

support the conservation of orchids in the wild. 
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TIME TO RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP! 

Did you know that July 1st of every year is when our SDCOS memberships expire? Don’t forget 
to send your dues in if you haven’t already. A mere $15 for a single membership ($20 for a dou-
ble membership) gives you access to some of the most important people and information in the 
entire world of orchids plus a dinner and a free plant at the holiday party at the end of the year. 
As far as I’m concerned, this is one of the best deals in San Diego County! So, don’t forget to 
renew your membership. Your mailing label on the newsletter should tell you whether your 
membership is expired, so if you are in any doubt at all about your membership status, check 
the label. We greatly appreciate your attention to this important date for our society. The ad-
dress to send your membership check to is listed on the left of page 2. 

        Your Editor,  Christopher  



 

 

Board of Directors 
President:  Genie Hammond 
First VP:  Ron Kaufmann 
Second VP:  Bill Molnar 
Past President:  Gary Pierwola 
Treasurer:  Lynn Ford 
Secretary:  Lynn Dornfeld 
Directors:  Pam Peters 
   David Brown 
Membership:  Tess Taylor 

San Diego County Orchid Society 

S a n D i eg o C ou nty  Or ch id  S ocie ty  

Membership 
We invite you to join the San Diego County Orchid 
Society. With your membership you will receive the 
newsletter and many other benefits. 
 

To join, please send your check for $15 for an indi-
vidual membership or $20 for a dual membership, 
payable to SDCOS , to: 
 

Tess Taylor 
SDCOS Membership 
P.O. Box 161020 
San Diego, CA  92176 
tess_mazza@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Entries 
If you have monthly meetings, classifieds, submis-
sions of interest, photos, or announcements related 
to orchids, please contact Christopher Croom at  
(619) 583-3804 or batescroom@cox.net.    
 
 

Advertisers 
Please contact Lynn Ford at (619) 283-4172 or  
lynnford10@earthlink.net.   
 

Information for the September newsletter must be 
submitted by August 15.   

Meetings 
San Diego Orchid Society meetings are held the first 
Tuesday of each month at the Casa Del Prado in Bal-
boa Park.   
Novice Class:  6:30 p.m., Room 104 
General Meeting: 7:30 p.m., Room 101  

 
Granite Hills Orchids 

Tom Biggart  619.441.9874 
1894 Dehesa Road, El Cajon, CA  92019 

 

FOR SALE 
MANY DIFFERENT MATURE  

VARIETIES OF 
 

DENDROBIUM SPECIOSUM 
 

PRICES RANGE FROM  
$90 ON UP 

 
CALL FOR AN APPOINTMENT 
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August 6th, 9:00 a.m. 
SDCOS Species Group Meeting 
First Saturday of the month 
Paul or Ann Tuskes (858) 274-5829 
 
August 1st, 7:00 p.m. 
Quail Botanical Gardens Judging Center  
First Monday of the month 
 
August 2nd, 6:30 p.m. 
SDCOS Novice Meeting 
First Tuesday of the month 
Casa Del Prado, Balboa Park, Room 104 
 
August 2nd, 7:30 p.m. 
SDCOS General Meeting  
First Tuesday of the month 
Casa Del Prado, Balboa Park, Room 101 
 
August 9th, 7:00 p.m. 
SDCOS Board Meeting 
Second Tuesday of the month 
Balboa Park 
Lynn Dornfeld (619) 889-4612 
 
Cymbidium Society Meeting 
Will NOT meet in July or August 
 
August 19th, 10 a.m.— 2 p.m. 
San Diego Zoo's Orchid Odyssey  
The third Friday of the month 
(orchid greenhouse is open) 
Janette Gerrity (619) 231-1515 ext. 4306 
 
August 19th, 6:45 p.m. 
Palomar Orchid Society Meeting 
The third Friday of the month 
The Carlsbad Women’s Club 
3320 Monroe Street, Carlsbad 
Melana Walding (761) 295-7228 
 
 

Dates to Remember– San 
Diego County and California 

August 2005 www .s d or ch id s.c om  

ORCHID 
SUPPLIES! 

 
WOOD & WIRE BASKETS  �  FIR BARK 

FERTILIZER  �  TREE FERN PRODUCTS  
CORK BARK  �  NZ SPHAGNUM MOSS  

HUMIDITY TRAYS �  CLEAR PLASTIC POTS  
POTTING MIXES �  FERTILIZER INJECTORS  

 
AND SO MUCH MORE!! 

 
WWW.ORCHID-SUPPLIES.COM 

 
WE ARE THE WEST COAST’S LARGEST DIS-

TRIBUTOR OF ORCHID SUPPLIES—
WHOLESALE INQUIRIES WELCOME! 

 
Or contact us at  

CALWEST TROPICAL SUPPLY  
11614 Sterling Ave., Riverside, CA 92503  

For a free catalog call us at  
800-301-9009 or 951-351-1880 

 

 
 

Orchid Pots and Supplies 
Specializing on the needs of the orchid grower.  

Large coco chips now on hand! 
Local Supplier – save shipping charges 

 
4044 Calavo Drive, La Mesa 

call 619-660-9810 

CALAVO GARDENS 
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Need a little more room for the orchids? 
 

I can help you find that perfect home!   
Either buying or selling, call for the best in 

customer service.  A charitable donation  
will be made at the close of escrow for  

members that use my service. 
 

Carol Bostwick 
Prudential California Realty 

619.244.6696 
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Sunburn vs. the Fantastic Four: Light, Water,  
Temperature, and Humidity to the Rescue! 
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By Christopher Croom 

Sunburn, or sun damage, is no fun at all, as it can 
ruin the appearance of your orchids and leave last-
ing scars that uglify the plant until it no longer 
needs the damaged leaf and naturally sheds it. 
Sunburn is also something that we as orchid grow-
ers need to be particularly vigilant about this time 
of year, considering how hot and dry it has been 
and will be for about the next two months here in 
San Diego. Sunburn is an easily diagnosable and 
very preventable problem, and stopping it involves 
a good understanding of four of the most impor-
tant (and fantastic) orchid growing variables: light, 
water, temperature, and humidity. 

Sunburn occurs when an orchid is receiving too 
much light, and it is a form of vascular damage 
that begins as a small, usually elliptical, pale yel-
low spot on the center of a leaf, which quickly be-
comes larger in size, often dominating the whole 
center of the leaf and leaving only a thin green 
edge on each side of the leaf. Eventually, parts of 
the spot may turn dark brown and become sunken. 
This damage caused by sunburn usually first ap-
pears as uniformly pale yellow spots, and this can 
happen to almost any orchid if you simply leave it 
in the wrong conditions for a long enough period 
of time. Sunburn happens most often when the 
orchid is not receiving a sufficient amount of water 
for the level of light it is exposed to, but tempera-
ture and humidity also play important roles and 
are so intertwined with light and water that they 
must always be considered, too. 

The higher the light level or the temperature, the 
more an orchid will use and need water. During 
our searing days of August and September, when 
the temperature is very high and the marine layer 
burns off earlier and earlier in the morning, thus 
exposing our orchids to more light (if you live any-
where within about 10 miles of the coast), our or-
chids need more water than they do at any other 
time of year. While many orchid books suggest 
that orchids need consistency more than anything 
else and should always be watered at the same in-

tervals year-round, this applies mainly to tem-
perature, light, and humidity-controlled environ-
ments, such as greenhouses. Moreover, green-
houses still get hotter this time of year than at any 
other, even if you have a swamp cooler, and this 
season is the season in which orchids are experi-
encing their most active growth periods. So, even 
if you have a greenhouse, you usually don’t have 
precise control over the maximum temperature, 
and this may warrant more watering during the 
hotter days of summer. 

Since orchids need more water in lower humidity 
environments, when the humidity is as low as it 
has been recently, your plants will obviously need 
more water. In fact, you can even compensate for 
less-than-optimal humidity (< 50%) in your grow-
ing area with increased watering, as long as you’re 
not causing roots to rot. While orchids can never 
survive on humidity alone, humidity determines 
how quickly the mix dries out, and therefore it has 
a lot to do with when you’ll need to water next.  

When humidity drops during the hotter months, 
many orchid growers are inclined to mist their 
plants by hand to compensate for the decrease in 
humidity. This may not seem like a bad idea, but 
on a very dry day, the mist will quickly evaporate, 
and unless you want to mist your orchid every 
half-hour all day long, hand misting generally 
doesn’t markedly increase humidity for the orchid. 
Because of this, misting tends to make the orchid 
grower feel much more happy than the orchid it-
self. Also, mist can damage the quality of open 
blooms by encouraging botrytis, and unless you’re 
using high-quality water (not from the tap), mist-
ing can cause salt buildup in the mix and on the 
plant that can eventually become harmful to many 
types of orchids. So, if you want to compensate for 
reduced humidity, do whatever you can to in-
crease actual humidity by growing your plants in a 
greenhouse, growing your orchids close together 
and with other plants that increase the ambient 

Continued on page 6... 



 

 

The SDCOS offers this service to members who 
seek cultural information about their orchids. 
Here are some friendly hobbyists with a great deal 
of experience about certain types of orchids, and 
they have kindly volunteered to answer your ques-
tions. 
 
Cattleyas, Oncidium/Odonts, Vandaceous 
Greenhouse grown, West SD County 
Forrest Robinson (858) 270-6105 
 
Species, all types 
Indoor and outdoor 
Ann & Paul Tuskes (858) 274-5829 
 
Paphiopedilums 
Ann Tuskes (858) 274-5829 
Bob Hodges (619) 461-4915 
 
Phalaenopsis, Cattleyas, Dendrobiums 
Bob Swanson (619) 465-2297 
 
Vandas, Ascocendas 
Edith and Leno Galvan (619) 441-7503 
 
Encyclias, Epidendrums, Laelias 
Tom Osborn (760) 787-0282 
 
Pleurothallids 
Don van Kekerix (619) 224-4938 
 
Cymbidiums 
Loren Batchman—casa@orquideas.com 
Sam DeMaria (619) 295-2951 
 
Northeast County, all types 
Dave Reid (7 60) 728-7996 
 
San Diego West County, all types 
Jean Beck (6 19) 435-8211 
 
San Diego Central 
Outdoor, all types 

Help Hotline 
August 2005 www .s d or ch id s.c om  

Jim Wright (619) 276-5295 
Fred Tomaschke (619) 276-3235 
 
San Diego East County, all types 
James Masst (619) 443-2800 
Bud Close (619) 444-8839 
 
South County, all types 
Genie Hammond (619) 426-6831 

~ANDY’S ORCHIDS~ 
“The Species Specialist”  

Beautifully mounted epiphytes and potted terrestrials. 
Many rare and exotic orchids. Blooming size, estab-
lished species are what we do best! 
 
Our MAIL ORDER CATALOG features many new and 
unusual species from around the world with descrip-
tions and cultural requirements, plus Andy’s orchid 
growing tips. For your copy, call write, fax or email us 
and we will send our latest issue. 
 
Your satisfaction is Guaranteed. We take pride in 
our reputation for selling a well-established plant 
and will replace it if you are not satisfied upon re-
ceipt.  
 

We are open by Appointment Only, so call in  
advance and make yours 

 
Andy Phillips 

 
734 Oceanview Ave., Encinitas, CA 92024 
Phone 888-514-2639  Fax 888-632-8991 
Email: speciesnut@AndysOrchids.com 
Web address: www.AndysOrchids.com 

Casa de Las Orquideas 
Loren and Nancy Batchman 

 
Southern California’s leading source for Cymbidium and 

Zygopetalum seedlings.  Over 30,000 plants in stock from 3” 
pots to blooming size.  Our complete list of seedlings and 

flasks is on the web at www.orquideas.com 
 

Open by appointment only! 
170 South Nardo Avenue  Solana Beach, CA  92075 

Phone and Fax: (858) 755-7572 
E-mail: casa@orquideas.com  
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humidity by transpiration (be careful to make sure 
the air movement is still good), or by watering your 
plants more often when it’s dry. 

With these “fantastic” four variables in mind, you 
need to pay attention to the weather and “listen” to 
your orchids (David Brown will be discussing more 
on how to do this at August’s novice meeting). 
When it gets hotter, brighter, dryer, or any combi-
nation of these three, you need to increase water-
ing, increase humidity, or decrease the amount of 
light that your orchid collection is exposed to. Also, 
if you come home from work to find that a plant 
growing in direct sun has a yellow spot on the leaf, 
move it to a shadier, more protected location or wa-
ter it more often (or both—just acclimate the plant 
gradually and don’t overdo anything).  

I’ll discuss air quality and humidity a bit more in 
next month’s newsletter, so stay tuned and read 
your mail! 
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Net Nuggets 
By Ron Kaufmann, 1st Vice President 
kaufmann@sandiego.edu 

 
Orchid Society of Royal Botanical Gardens 

www.osrbg.ca 
 
Unless you live in Antarctica, there are native or-
chids growing on the same continent that you call 
home. Unfortunately, many of us are more famil-
iar with the tropical species that we grow in our 
homes and greenhouses than we are with the spe-
cies that grow close to where we live. The Orchid 
Society of Royal Botanical Gardens in Burlington, 
Ontario, Canada has produced a wonderful web 
site that contains, among other useful features, an 
extremely informative guide to the native orchids 
of Canada. Each species has its own page that in-
cludes both the common and scientific names, 
general geographic location and habitat type in 
which the species is found, flowering season, a de-
scription of the plant, flower and flowering habit, 
and in situ photographs of the plant, flower and 
habitat. Additional comments about varieties of 
species and geographic distribution also are in-
cluded, as is a list of references for people inter-
ested in learning more about the species.   
 
The list includes 76 species and varieties, many of 
which are found in the northern United States as 
well as Canada. In addition to the individual 
pages, the site includes a table that lists the con-
servation status of each species for each Canadian 
province in which that species occurs, as well as 
for Canada as a whole. This site is truly a valuable 
resource for anyone interested in the native or-
chids of Canada, eh! 
 

Continued from page 4... 

Dendrobium chrysanthum with yellow leaf tips due to 
sunburn. 

Right: Trichopilia sp. aff. fragrans with a sunburned 
leaf that started yellow, and then became dark brown in 
the area that was the most damaged. This kind of sun-
burn is the most common, and a bit more ugly than the 
sunburn that merely causes yellowish-brown leaf tips, 
as in the above right picture of D. chrysanthum. 
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WORLD-FAMOUS 
San Diego Zoo 

✏ DUAL MEMBERSHIP - $86 

(Current Member Renewal Rate - $71) 

✔ For two adults in the same household. 

✔ A year of FREE UNLIMITED ADMISSION to both 

    the San Diego Zoo and Wild Animal Park. 

✔ 2 FREE GUEST PASSES. 

✔ 6 discount guest coupons good towards admission. 

✔ A ONE YEAR SUBSCRIPTION TO ZOONOOZ  

✔ FREE Zoo Skyfari. 

✔ Monthly member specials. 

✔ 4 two-for-one coupons for Zoo Bus Tour. 

✏ SINGLE MEMBERSHIP - $68 

(Current Member Renewal Rate - $56) 

✔ For one adult. 

✔ All of the benefits described above for one adult. 

 

Prices and benefits subject to change. 
For more information, call 619.231.0251 

or call toll free 877.3.MEMBER. 

visit our website: www.sandiegozoo.org 

Your membership supports our plant and animal collections 

Orchid Growers  
Want to upgrade the quality of 

your potting mix? 
 

There is a solution—Maidenwell Diatomite.  
Mined from fresh water diatom deposits in  

Australia, heated to 1400 degrees, and  
uniformly graded. Maidenwell Diatomite is  

ideally sized for your orchids. Fantastic results 
have been had by mixing 2 parts diatomite  

and 1 part bark or coconut chunks. 
$22.00 per bag and available in three sizes; 

small, medium and large. 
 

Are you using De-ionized or  
Reverse Osmosis water? 

Try my custom fertilizer blend—it is specifically  
designed for pure water. 

 
Sunset Valley Orchids 

Fred Clarke 
1255 Navel Place, Vista, CA  92081 

760-639-6255 

SANTA BARBARA ORCHID ESTATE 
 

Every day a different orchid—check out "Orchid-Of-
The-Day" at www.sborchid.com 

 
Specializing in outdoor-growing  

orchids for coastal California, 
Cymbidium species & hybrids, and species. 

 
Open daily: Mon-Sat, 8 to 4:30, Sun 11-4 

1250 Orchid Drive, Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
Phone: (800)553-3387 Fax: (805) 683-3405 
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WOW!WOW!WOW!WOW!    
Want something new in hybrid Catts? 

 
We have them in 6" pots, most all in  

bud or close to it.  Yellows,  
whites with red lips, and reds. 

 
These are all award-quality plants and 

only $35.00 each or 3 for $100.00. 
 

Hope you came to the Mini Show on July 
22nd, 23rd and 24th, in our usual  

meeting room at Balboa Park! 
 

    PLEASE CALL FOR AN 
APPOINTMENT 
760-728-7996 

 
DAVE REID’S  

ORCHIDS 

Eulophia speciosa  
C. Croom 



 

 

July 12, 2005:  Called to order at 7:11PM 
 
Present: Genie Hammond, Ron Kaufmann, Gary 
Pierwola, Lynn Ford, Bob Clark, Lynn Dornfeld 
 
Others Present: Chris Manning, Chris Croom 
 
Reports 

1) Secretary—Lynn Dornfeld—minutes from the 
June meeting were read, reviewed and approved by 
motion. 
 
2) Treasurer—Lynn Ford—the June report was 
read, reviewed, approved and filed for audit. The final 
2005 Show Account report was read, discussed, ap-
proved and filed for audit. 
 
3) First Vice President—Ron Kaufmann— 
August speaker-TBA. 
September speaker: Bob Hamilton 
Topic: Endangered Hybrids 
Bob will provide the plants for the plant table 
 
4) Second Vice President—Bill Molnar— 
 August Novice meeting speaker—David Brown 
 Topic: Are you listening to your orchids? 
 

Old Business 

1) Genie received the 2006 Show contracts from 
Scottish Rite and has reviewed them. Errors and 
changes were noted—they have been corrected by 
Scottish Rite staff and prices are as Genie originally 
reported in May. 
 
Continued on page 9... 

Board of Directors Meeting 
Minutes 

July 2005 S a n D i eg o C ou nty  Or ch id  S ocie ty  

Page 8 

Are you ready to reach over 500 orchid 
enthusiasts in San Diego County? 

 
Advertising in the San Diego County Orchid Society 
Newsletter is a quick and easy way to introduce your 

product or service to a great group of potential  
customers.   

 
Contact Lynn Ford at lynnford10@earthlink.net  

for more information. 

1122 Orpheus Ave 
Leucadia, CA  92024 

Receive your SDCOS Newsletter by E-Mail! 

Contact Bob Clark at  

bob1clark@san.rr.com 

WALTER ANDERSEN NURSERY 
Since 1928—A San Diego Tradition of Excellence 

3642 Enterprise, San Diego 
(Near Pacific Hwy. & Barnett) 

 
SELECT FROM MANY FLOWERING ORCHIDS ON DISPLAY! 

ALL THE SUPPLIES YOU NEED FOR GROWING ARE HANDY! 
 

Free Garden Classes 9:00 am every Saturday 
12755 Danielson Court, Poway 

619-224-8271 and 858-513-4900 



 

 

ture shows. Oct 21-22-23 Fall show dates. Chris will try 
to take pictures at the July Mini-show for next newslet-
ter. 
 
6) Ron brought up that some speakers may want 
their usual speakers fees donated to a certain organiza-
tion. The group felt that this would be fine, as long as 
the organization is orchid-related and not objection-
able. 
 
7) Ron would like the new Webmaster to attend 
the Board meetings. The group discussed upgrading our 
website, making it more user friendly, and also making 
the organization more attractive and engaging for 
younger-aged potential members. We have a good start 
with the site we now have. Webmaster will work with 
Ron to achieve these goals. Ron brought up discussion 
he had with Genie in recent past about how to improve 
membership/interest in SDCOS for folks of all ages. He 
discussed that many volunteers are in the 40-70 age 
group. The group discussed how to get more volunteer-
ing across the age spans. Genie brought up recruiting 
new speakers who appeal to a wider membership. Gen-
eral discussion to encourage better meeting attendance. 
 
8) Discussion about trying to find volunteer to 
open library at 6PM. Ron Vallarde, Librarian, cannot be 
at general meeting until break time due to work issues. 
More to come. 
 
9) Genie will look into/update our representatives 
for various societies. 
 
10) Discussion about ordering Lance Birk’s book 
for the library. Approved by Board. 
 
11) Genie discussed awards ordered from RC Tro-
phies. Lynn Ford is to research ribbon orders from the 
past for future ordering. 
 
NO FURTHER DISCUSSIONS 
 
Meeting adjourned :  8:40PM    
Submitted by:  Lynn Dornfeld 

Continued from page 8... 
 
2) Botanical Foundation has annual meeting/
dinner on 7/14/05 at 6PM per Gary. Some discussion of 
park changes/closures is on the agenda. He suggested 
that some of the Board attend to be eyes and ears for 
SDCOS, and offer input, if asked. 
 
3) Per Gary, John Glunt has had computer prob-
lems and will not be doing the website. Owen Smith has 
offered to be Webmaster with the help of John Heag-
ney. 
 
4) Gary showed request for annual financial state-
ment from SD Park and Recreation Dept. Discussion 
regarding where this form came from and why it is 
needed occurred. Genie to investigate. 
 
New Business 

1) Lynn Ford suggested using childrens’ artwork 
for next year’s T-shirt as displayed at the April show. 
Ron suggested “Orchids Are Our Future” or “Orchids 
Are The Future” for show theme. He also suggested ad-
vance sales/advertising of shirts with SDCOS donating a 
portion of the cost toward an educational program of 
our choice. 
 
2) Lynn Ford brought up topic of advertising 
speakers for other societies in our newsletter. It was felt 
that it would be OK to do so, as long as it meets dead-
lines and would be a topic of interest to our members. 
 
3) Discussed Pledge of Allegiance continuing at 
meetings. It was discussed at an earlier meeting this 
year and will continue by consensus. 
 
4) Discussion about membership renewal issues. 
Chris Croom will put info in the newsletter regarding 
renewal and getting e-mail newsletters (requests for e-
mail of newsletter go to Bob Clark). 
 
5)  Mini-Show info. Gary requested that Board al-
low up to $750 for buying sale plants so we can have a 
greater variety for the public. Voted and approved by 
Board members. We will also add requests for dona-
tions of plants for mini-show in the newsletter for fu-

www.sdorchids.com S a n D i eg o C ou nty  Or ch id  S ocie ty  
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Dear SDCOS, 

 I hope you all attended, enjoyed, and donated plants for July’s mini-show. When this newsletter was 
printed, the July mini-show hadn’t happened yet, so I will be including the July mini-show pictures in Sep-
tember’s newsletter. Don’t forget to renew your membership if you need to, and if you ever want to contrib-
ute written pieces to this newsletter, please e-mail or call me (keep in mind that I have to get everything by 
the 15th of the previous month if you want it included in the following month’s newsletter). Also, pretty pic-
tures of orchids would be greatly appreciated, and you can send those to me through the e-mail as file at-
tachments if you have a digital camera (or if you don’t have a digital camera, have the film developers put 
the pictures on a Kodak photo CD, and either call me so I can come get the CD, or send me the pictures from 
the CD as file attachments [and one at a time, please, so my machine doesn’t crash!]). Also, call or e-mail me 
if you have any questions about orchid culture, and I can answer the questions in future newsletters, or at 
least find someone who can. Finally, don’t forget about your access to the prodigious SDCOS library, which 

is yet another one of the perks of being a Society member. Ron Vallarde is our li-
brarian, and he opens the library during the break in the general meeting for any 
members who need access to further information.                             
   

      Hope Everything is Growing Well!  

                   -Christopher 

Letter From the Editor 

San Diego County Orchid Society 
P.O. Box 161020 
San Diego, CA  92176 

Contact Information: 

Christopher Croom 

(619) 583-3804 

batescroom@cox.net 

NON-PROFIT 
ORG 

US POSTAGE PAID 
PERMIT #2359 
SAN DIEGO, CA 

 


